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Rector’s	Reflection	

 Easter	brings	us	the	astonishing	news	that	Jesus	

has	been	raised	from	the	dead.	Jesus	then	spent	40	

days	with	his	disciples	as	the	Risen	Christ,	empowering	

them	with	the	Holy	Spirit	so	that	they	could	participate	

in	God’s	ministry	of	love,	reconciliation,	and	the	

making	of	new	disciples.		On	Ascension	Day	Jesus	

returned	to	heaven	after	commissioning	his	followers	

to	proclaim	the	Good	News	and	baptize	believers.		It	

was	ten	days	later	when	all	the	believers	were	

gathered	for	worship	on	Pentecost	that	the	Holy	Spirit	

swept	through	the	house	like	a	great	wind	and	

dispersed	tongues	like	fire	on	each	of	Jesus’	followers.		

The	first	response	of	these	early	Christians	to	the	gift	

of	the	Holy	Spirit	was	to	spill	out	of	worship	onto	the	

street	and	to	tell	the	story	of	the	Good	News	of	Jesus	

Christ	in	way	that	everyone	could	understand.		

	 Like	the	early	Christians,	many	of	us	continue	to	

wonder	at	the	Resurrection	of	Jesus.		It	is	both	an	

amazing	and	difficult	thing	to	believe,	for	in	human	experience	death	is	an	end,	yet	in	Jesus	

we	understand	death	as	a	new	beginning.		Jesus	was	fond	of	metaphors	and	similes	from	

nature	to	help	us	comprehend	the	mysteries	of	how	God	works,	and	we	can	point	to	the	

very	real	transformation	of	seeds	that	crack	open,	come	apart,	and	appear	to	undergo	

destruction	before	they	can	emerge	as	something	new;	we	can	also	cite	the	caterpillar	that	

enters	a	small,	tomb	like	cocoon,	liquefies,	and	emerges	as	a	butterfly.		We	have	real	

examples	of	what	it	looks	like	for	life	to	be	changed,	not	ended.	Accepting	this	truth	for	
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ourselves	is	a	great	challenge	of	faith,	so	we	live	with	hope	based	in	the	life,	death,	and	
resurrection	of	Jesus.		In	Jesus,	God	came	to	show	us	what	it	looks	like	when	a	human	lives	a	
God	filled	life,	dies	faithfully,	and	is	raised	into	new	life	with	God.			
	 We	could,	like	the	early	Christians,	gather	in	hope	each	week	to	worship	and	praise	God	
in	response	to	Jesus.		That	would	be	an	excellent	thing.		But	what	would	it	take	to	get	us	up	
out	of	our	pews	and	spilling	out	the	door	to	share	this	Good	News	with	our	neighbors?	What	
would	light	a	fire	in	us	for	God?		That	requires	the	Holy	Spirit,	who,	like	Prairie	Home	
Companion’s	Powdermilk	Biscuits,	gives	“shy	persons	the	strength	to	get	up	and	do	what	
needs	to	be	done.”	We	may	or	may	not	have	had	a	dramatic	experience	of	the	gift	of	the	Holy	
Spirit	as	those	first	Christians	did.		But	we	have	all	seen	the	Holy	Spirit	at	work:		quietly,	
persistently,	lovingly,	and	mightily.		We	know	what	it	is	to	be	loved,	to	love,	and	to	be	
empowered	to	share	that	love.		I	have	seen	God’s	love	made	visible	at	Christ	Church	in	
baptisms	and	confirmations,	in	Christmas	Pageants	and	Excellent	Trouble,	in	Christmas	Marts	
and	Rummage	Sales,	in	Fish	Fries	and	First	Friday	Dinners,	in	Church	School	and	Youth	Groups,	
in	visits	to	those	at	home	and	in	the	hospital,	in	ceaseless	prayer	and	great	laughter.			
	 How	do	we	get	out	of	our	seats	and	share	the	very	real	Good	News	about	the	love	of	
God?		We’ve	already	begun.		What	we	are	asked	to	do	is	to	open	our	hearts	to	the	power	of	
the	Holy	Spirit	and	tell	the	story	of	God’s	love	in	ways	that	different	people	can	understand:		
food	made	with	love	and	shared	with	hospitality,	welcoming	community,	plays	that	are	both	
funny	and	serious,	cookies	for	people	and	water	bowls	for	dogs	at	parades,	showing	up	to	
share	the	work	at	the	FM	Food	Pantry	and	the	Samaritan	Center,	supporting	veterans	through	
Clear	Path—the	possibilities	are	as	endless	as	the	people	wondering	if	God’s	love	really	is	too	
good	to	be	true,	at	least	for	them.		It	is	through	your	presence,	your	ministry,	your	love,	in	
whatever	form	that	might	take,	that	people	can	experience	the	life	changing	power	of	the	Holy	
Spirit.		It	is,	through	the	Great	Commission,	our	mission	to	share	the	love	of	God	as	it	has	been	
given	to	us.	As	former	President	and	ongoing	Sunday	School	teacher	Jimmy	Carter	says,	“My	
faith	demands—this	is	not	optional—my	faith	demands	that	I	do	whatever	I	can,	wherever	I	
am,	whenever	I	can,	for	as	long	as	I	can,	with	whatever	I	have	to	try	to	make	a	difference.”	
	
Mother  Dena+ 
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Thank	you	to	all	who	participated	in	the	We	Rise	Above	the	Streets	toiletries	drive,	from	
donating	travel	size	toiletries	to	volunteering	at	the	Sandwich	Saturday	event.	Our	Youth	
Group	really	represented	Christ	Church	in	a	positive,	loving	way.	They	collected	a	barrel	full	of	
toiletries,	making	30	full	kits	and	donating	bags	of	shampoo,	soaps,	toothbrushes	and	paste,	
etc.	We	would	like	to	continue	collecting	travel	size	toiletries	throughout	the	year.	If	you	travel	
for	work	or	play,	bring	home	the	little	bottles	and	soaps	from	hotels.	There	is	a	basket	for	
donations	in	the	hallway	towards	the	parish	hall.	Catherine	and	Mike	Montes	will	deliver	them	
to	We	Rise	Above	the	Streets.	



Christ	Church	Prayer	Chain	
Mother	Dena	Cleaver-

Bartholomew	

315-682-5795	

	

rector@christchurchmanlius.org	

Michael	Bull	

315-682-2855	

	

mwbull@syr.edu		

Anne	Burghardt	

315-682-9588	

	

aburghar@hotmail.com			

Kathy	Byrum	

315-682-7274	

	

kathleendbyrum@gmail.com	after	3	p.m.	

Jim	Willhite	

315-247-4792	(cell)	

	

jimwillhite@ieee.org		

Marjorie	Edwards	

315-247-0027	

	

ed8845@gmail.com		

	

	

	

	

	

Christ	Church	Vestry	Members	
 

2019-2020	Wardens	
Catherine	Montes	

Dwayne	Wisbey	

	

2019-2020	Vestry	Members	
Suzanne	Ball	

Chris	Denny	

Stu	Eddy	

Ron	Hebert	

Peter	Geiskopf	

Sue	Padjen	

Amy	Trail	

Candy	Willhite	

Mike	Montes,	Clerk	

Anne	Whyte,	Treasurer	
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Eucharistic	Visitors:		
Coming	to	Visit	When	
Needed	
	
Christ	Church	is	

fortunate	to	have	two	

people	who	are	licensed	

as	Eucharistic	Visitors.		A	

Eucharistic	Visitor	is	a	lay	

person	who	brings	the	

consecrated	bread	and	

wine	from	the	Holy	

Eucharist	to	people	who	

are	not	able	to	attend	

the	service	on	Sunday.		

Eucharistic	Visitors	bring	

communion	to	people	

who	are	in	the	hospital,	

rehabilitation	centers,	

assisted	living	facilities,	

nursing	homes	and	those	

who	are	at	home.		If	you	

are	not	able	to	attend	

church	and	would	like	to	

request	that	communion	

be	brought	to	you,	

please	contact	the	office	

and	one	of	our	

Eucharistic	Visitors	can	

arrange	to	bring	it	to	

you.	

	

	
	



Vestry	Voices:		
	

We	offer	thanks	in	June	to	the	many	people	who	make	it	

possible	for	us	to	have	a	vibrant	Christian	Formation	ministry	

at	Christ	Church:		Church	School	teachers,	Youth	Group	

Coordinator	Sue	Padjen,	Nursery	Caregiver	Pat	Sorrentino,	our	

Parish	Administrator	Doris	Stoddard	who	organizes	everyone,	

our	music	ministers	Deborah	Cunningham,	Shawn	Hebert,	and	

Rene	Hebert,	who	work	with	many	of	our	children	and	youth,	

and	the	many	volunteers	who	have	met	with	and	led	activities	

for	the	Youth	Group	and	Church	School.		On	Sunday,	June	16,	
we	celebrate	Children’s	Sunday,	when	we	give	our	children	a	

special	opportunity	to	assist	in	worship	and	take	time	to	thank	the	Church	School	teachers.			

The	following	week,	June	23,	is	Youth	Sunday,	when	our	young	people	also	take	a	turn	
assisting	in	worship;	we	also	recognize	the	high	school,	technical	program,	college,	and	

graduate	school	graduates	in	the	congregation.	It	is	also	Music	Sunday,	when	we	
acknowledge	the	abundant	contributions	of	those	who	are	part	of	the	many	music	

ministries	at	Christ	Church.		

	

Summer	Sunday	School	begins	on	June	23,	when	we	offer	a	single	Multi-Age	class	for	those	

in	Pre-K	through	fourth	grade,	in	addition	to	Nursery	Care.		We	ask	that	those	who	are	not	

regular	Church	School	teachers	please	take	a	turn	leading	this	class.		Thank	you!	

	

	
XXX	
	

 
 
                                             First	Friday	Dinner	-	June	7,	6:00	p.m.	

This	will	probably	be	the	last	dinner	until	the	fall,	so	let’s	all	come	

and	enjoy	our	time	together.		The	menu	will	be	Italian:		Large	
antipasto,	Choice	of	pasta	types	including	gluten	free,	Marinara	
sauce,	Bolognese	sauce,	Alfredo	with	vegetables	sauce,	Italian	bread,	
Asparagus,	and	Mixed	pastry.	
	

Please	sign	up	by	Wednesday,	June	5,	by	calling	Rene/Ron	Hebert	

315-632-4388	or	the	office	315-682-5795.		The	cost	is	$7.50	or	$25	

per	family.		Bring	your	own	table	service	and	beverages.		See	you	all	

at	6	PM!!	

	

	
	



Memorial	Day	Hospitality	Table	
Because	Christ	Church	is	located	at	the	beginning	of	the	parade	route	for	Memorial	Day,	we	

will	once	again	set	up	a	hospitality	table	and	open	our	building	for	guests.		We	will	offer	

cups	of	water	and	free	cookies	for	those	who	stop	by	and	will	make	our	restrooms	available	

(especially	appreciated	by	the	marching	band).		We	also	put	out	bowls	of	water	for	dogs,	

who	often	like	to	rest	under	our	trees	with	their	people.	
	

Linda	Albanese	will	coordinate	the	hospitality	table	for	Memorial	Day	and	would	appreciate	

volunteers	to	staff	the	table	and	offer	tours.		Thank	you	Linda!	

	

	
	

Cookies	needed	for	Memorial	Day	Hospitality	Table	
Please	help	us	in	our	effort	to	provide	free	cookies	for	parade	participants	and	watchers	by	

donating	cookies.		Cookies	may	be	dropped	off	at	the	office	no	later	than	noon	on	

Thursday,	May	23rd	or	may	be	placed	in	the	kitchen,	labeled	for	Memorial	Day,	on	Sunday	

morning.			It	will	help	in	our	planning	if	you	contact	Doris	in	the	office	and	let	her	know	that	

you	plan	to	bring	cookies	and	how	many.	Thank	you.	
	

XXX	
	

	 	



Worship	Notes		
	
Easter	Season,	also	called	The	Great	50	Days,	continues	to	unfold	to	Pentecost	on	June	9.		

On	the	fortieth	day	of	Easter	Season	we	celebrate	The	Ascension,	when	Jesus	gathered	his	

disciples	to	say	goodbye	again	and	they	witnessed	his	ascension	into	heaven.		Ten	days	later	

the	followers	of	Jesus	were	together	in	worship	for	Pentecost.		Pentecost	means	‘fifty	days’	

and	is	when	we	celebrate	the	gift	of	the	Holy	Spirit	to	the	Church.	

	

Trinity	Sunday	is	June	16,	the	Sunday	following	Pentecost,	and	is	the	time	when	we	give	

special	thanks	for	God	making	God’s	self	known	to	us	in	all	three	Persons	of	the	Trinity:		

Father,	Son,	and	Holy	Spirit	or	Creator,	Christ,	and	Holy	Spirit.		Ordinary	Time,	alternately	

called	The	Season	after	Pentecost,	begins	the	day	after	Pentecost	and	stretches	until	

Advent,	which	starts	four	Sundays	before	Christmas.	

	

During	Easter	Season	and	on	Trinity	Sunday	the	worship	space	is	decorated	in	white,	the	

color	of	light	and	purity.		For	Pentecost	the	church	is	brightened	with	red	to	evoke	the	fiery	

presence	of	the	Holy	Spirit.		Ordinary	time	is	known	for	its	green	altar,	lectern,	and	pulpit	

hangings	and	priestly	vestments.		Green	is	the	color	of	growth	and	Ordinary	Time	is	a	time	

of	growth	in	the	Church	and	its	ministry	in	the	world.	

	
At	Christ	Church	we	also	acknowledge	the	shift	into	summer	with	a	change	to	a	single	
worship	service	at	9:00	a.m.	beginning	on	June	30.				
	
Mother  Dena+ 
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Jr.	/	Sr.	Youth	Group	Special	Meeting,	June	2nd	
	

Youth	group	members	will	participate	in	an	off-property	field	trip	to	hike	at	

Three	Falls	Woods	on	Sunday,	June	2	(rescheduled	from	an	earlier	date).		The	

hike	will	be	chaperoned	by	Carol	Recker-Hughes,	Peter	Geiskopf,	and	Sue	Padjen.			

	

We	are	hoping	to	have	a	big	group	participate,	so	mark	your	calendars!		Please	plan	

to	arrive	at	church	by	9:45	and	dress	appropriately.		Permission	slips	will	be	emailed	to	all	

Youth	Group	families	in	early	May.		Contact	Sue	Padjen	@	aaputelo@yahoo.com	with	any	

questions.	

	
XXX	

	 	



	

Thanks	to	the	hard	work	and	great	enthusiasm	of	our	

Christ	Church	folks,	we	have	had	had	several	successful	

events	and	collections	in	the	past	several	weeks.		We	

are	delighted	to	report	the	numbers,	as	we	have	them:	

	

• The	Lenten	Fish	Fry	made	a	profit	of	about	

$3,000!		This	hard	earned	money	was	promptly	used	to	

cover	most	of	the	unanticipated	cost	of	a	new	sealed	

combustion	hot	water	heater,	as	we	discovered	a	hole	

in	the	old	one	at	our	next	to	the	last	Fish	Fry.			

• The	Rummage	Sale	profit	so	far	is	about	$5,000.		Thanks	to	Rene’s	willingness	to	have	

a	follow	up	version	at	her	community’s	garage	sale	and	listing	items	on	EBay,	this	

may	increase.	

• The	Chicken	Barbeque	was	our	most	profitable	so	far,	earning	over	$900.			

• Our	Birthday	Bag	collection	for	the	FM	Food	Pantry	resulted	in	$605	for	pizza	gift	

cards	and	over	25	bags	of	birthday	plates	and	napkins.	

	
XXX	
	

Samaritan	Center	Visit	
	

Our	next	visit	to	the	Samaritan	Center	will	be	Saturday,	July	20th.		Once	again	we	will	be	
helping	to	prepare	the	early	afternoon	meal,	serving	it	and	cleaning	up.		An	early	crew	of	

four	people	will	go	at	11:00	am	to	assist	in	the	meal	preparation	and	a	larger	group	will	go	

at	12:30	pm	to	serve	the	meal	and	clean	up.		Adults	and	youth	12	years	of	age	and	older	are	

welcome	to	participate.	
	

We	also	will	be	taking	cookies	to	serve	at	the	meal.		Participants	as	well	as	those	who	are	

unable	to	go	may	bake	cookies.		Any	type	of	cookie,	homemade	or	store	bought,	not	

containing	nuts,	is	appropriate,	bagged	two	cookies	to	a	small	snack	bag.		

	

We	have	visited	the	Samaritan	Center	several	times	before.		Those	who	have	gone	before	

have	found	this	a	good	“hands	on”	outreach	opportunity	that	enables	us	to	experience	and	

interact	with	people	whom	we	may	not	encounter	in	our	normal	daily	activities	as	well	as	

providing	them	a	worthwhile	service.		Although	some	of	our	members	have	been	involved	

in	this	activity	multiple	times,	we	always	welcome	new	people.	Two	hours	of	your	time	can	

make	a	real	difference	in	someone’s	life	and	maybe	your	own!		Anyone	interested	in	

participating	can	call	Peter	Winkler	at	682-9489	or	email	at	winklerpb@windstream.net.	
	

	

	 	



 

       
 
Congratulations	to	our	2019	high	school	graduates:	
	

Alex	Ball	graduates	from	Fayetteville-Manlius	High	School	and	will	attend	SUNY	Geneseo	

where	he	will	study	Chemistry.	

	

Emily	Cook	graduates	from	Fayetteville-Manlius	High	School	and	will	attend	Cornell	

University	where	she	will	study	Engineering.		

	
Michael	Osterhaudt	graduates	from	Fayetteville-Manlius	High	School	and	will	attend	SUNY	

Canton	where	he	will	study	Mechatronic	Engineering.	

	

Stephen	Trail	graduates	from	Fabius-Pompey	High	School	and	will	attend	SUNY	Geneseo	

where	he	will	study	History	and	English.	

	
	
Congratulations	to	our	2019	college	graduates:	
	
Matthew	Albanese	graduated	from	SUNY	Geneseo	in	December	2018	with	a	BA	in	

Psychology	and	English	Literature.		He	is	working	at	a	charter	school	in	Brooklyn,	NY.	

	

Molly	Winiecki	graduated	from	Chatham	University	in	July	2018	with	a	Masters	of	Physician	

Assistant	Studies.		She	is	working	as	a	Physician	Assistant	at	Greater	Boston	Urology.	

 

 
	

Summer	Iced	Tea	Hour	
	

During	the	summer	when	we	switch	to	one	service	at	9:00,	we	also	have	

one	social	gathering	after	church.		This	low-key	gathering	features	iced	

tea,	lemonade,	and	light	refreshments	in	Crosby	Hall.		We	are	currently	
looking	for	hosts.		If	you	would	like	to	host,	please	contact	Doris	in	the	
office	at	315-682-5795	or	(church.office@christchurchmanlius.org)	or	

sign	up	on	the	bulletin	board	in	Crosby	Hall.		Thank	you!	

	 	



Christian	Formation	
The	Church	School	will	have	regular	classes	on	June	2	and	9.		On	June	2	the	Youth	Group	

will	gather	at	9:45	a.m.	for	a	blessing	and	then	go	on	a	hike	at	Three	Falls	Woods.	On	June	
16	we	invite	the	children	to	assist	in	worship	on	Children’s	Sunday.		Youth	Sunday	is	June	
23	and	we	will	recognize	the	graduates	from	high	school,	technical	programs,	college,	and	

graduate	school.		June	23	is	also	Music	Sunday	and	both	the	children	and	adults	who	
participate	in	our	many	music	ministries	will	be	honored.			

	

Beginning	on	June	23	we	will	offer	Summer	Sunday	School.		This	multi-age	class	is	for	

children	who	are	rising	to	Pre-K	through	fourth	grade	for	fall	2019.		In	order	to	offer	
Summer	Sunday	School	we	need	volunteers.		We	especially	hope	that	those	who	are	not	

regular	Church	School	teachers	will	take	a	turn	leading	a	class	or	two	over	the	summer.		

Please	contact	Doris	Stoddard,	our	Parish	Administrator,	to	volunteer.			

	

Mother  Dena+ 
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Mya	Walters,	a	junior	political	science	and	psychology	major	at	Le	Moyne	College,	is	racing	

the	2019	Utica	Boilermaker	15k	for	the	charity	On	My	Team	16	(OMT16),	which	seeks	to	

raise	money	to	support	children	battling	cancer	in	the	CNY	area.	OMT16	focuses	on	helping	

childhood	cancer	patients	by	specifically	raising	money	and	hosting	events	through	

sports.		Mya	is	seeking	to	raise	at	least	500	dollars	for	the	charity	before	the	beginning	of	

July,	as	the	race	is	on	July	14th	and	she	is	required	to	have	500	dollars	in	order	to	

participate.	Donations	can	be	made	online	at	the	url:	

https://www.onmyteam16.com/boilermaker/	and	make	sure	to	put	“Mya”	in	the	memo	so	

the	donations	are	counted	towards	her	total.	More	information	about	the	great	

opportunities	OMT16	provides	for	the	local	pediatric	oncology	patients	can	be	found	on	

their	website:	https://www.onmyteam16.com	Thank	you!	

	

	
XXX	

	

CROSBY	HALL	PIANO	FOR	SALE	
	

The	piano	that	is	currently	housed	in	Crosby	Hall	is	looking	for	a	new	home.	Christ	Church	

was	recently	gifted	a	newer	instrument	that	will	better	serve	our	long-term	needs,	which	

means	we	need	to	sell	the	Mason	&	Hamlin	grand	that	is	located	to	the	right	of	the	stage	in	

Crosby	Hall.	A	Christ	Church	family	donated	this	piano	to	us	many	years	ago,	and	we	would	

like	to	give	our	parishioners	the	chance	to	purchase	the	instrument	before	advertising	it	to	

the	general	public.		If	you	are	interested	or	would	like	more	information,	please	contact	

Debbie	Cunningham	at:		315-440-0522	OR	cunning@twcny.rr.com	



The	Gift	of	Flowers	
	

	 One	of	the	ways	in	which	we	offer	glory	to	God	is	through	gifts	of	beauty	in	worship.		

The	music,	stained	glass	windows,	and	altar	hangings	all	enhance	the	beauty	of	our	

worship.	The	opportunity	to	offer	fresh,	thoughtfully	arranged	flowers	is	another	unique	

way	to	give	praise,	thanks,	and	honor	to	God	in	the	context	of	worship.		At	Christ	Church	we	

are	blessed	with	a	dedicated	and	talented	Altar	Guild,	whose	members	purchase	and	

arrange	flowers	in	addition	to	reverently	cleaning	and	tending	the	altar	area	and	all	the	

items	used	in	worship.		While	people	often	express	their	appreciation	for	the	simple	beauty	

of	our	space	and	the	loving	care	with	which	it	is	prepared	for	worship,	only	a	few	offer	the	

gift	of	flowers.	

	 Flowers	may	be	given	in	celebration,	such	as	for	the	birth	of	a	child	or	grandchild,	a	

special	birthday	or	anniversary,	and	in	acknowledgement	of	an	important	accomplishment	

such	as	graduation	or	a	promotion.		They	may	be	donated	in	thanksgiving	for	friends,	family	

members,	co-workers,	parishioners,	and	ministry	leaders.		Floral	arrangements	can	be	

donated	to	honor	people	who	have	had	an	important	impact	on	your	life,	such	as	a	mentor,	

teacher,	or	spiritual	companion.	People	also	choose	to	give	flowers	to	remember	those	

whom	they	love	who	have	died.	Flowers	brighten	the	worship	space	on	many	an	average	

Sunday,	and	may	also	be	donated	out	of	simple	appreciation.	

	 While	we	have	a	modest	budget	for	flowers,	we	depend	upon	donations	to	fund	the	

beautiful	arrangements	we	admire	on	a	regular	basis,	so	I	encourage	you	to	consider	the	

gift	of	flowers.		The	flower	donation	forms	are	located	in	the	entryway,	just	outside	the	

doors	into	the	worship	space.		The	suggested	donation	for	two	vases	of	flowers	is	$50,	but	

any	donation	toward	the	cost	of	flowers	is	appreciated.		You	may	have	the	flower	donation	

noted	in	the	bulletin	in	celebration,	thanksgiving,	honor,	or	memory	of	a	person	or	

occasion.		We	also	have	special	flower	donations	for	Easter	and	Christmas,	which	are	used	

on	those	feast	days	as	well	as	to	help	supplement	the	budget	for	other	Sundays.		Thank	you	

for	considering	the	gift	of	flowers,	and	please	take	the	time	to	thank	the	Altar	Guild	for	

their	ministry	in	creating	the	arrangements	we	all	enjoy.			

	
Mother Dena+   
	

	

	
	 	



SYRACUSE	MEMORY	CAFÉ	
		

Pebble	Hill	Presbyterian	Church	in	DeWitt	provides	a	place	for	community	for	individuals	

with	memory	changes	(Alzheimer’s	and	other	forms	of	dementia)	and	their	care	partners	in	

a	safe,	welcoming,	friendly	environment.		
		

We	invite	any	interested	person(s)	to	join	us	on	the	second	Wednesday	of	each	month,	year	

round,	from	10:30	–	12:00	noon.		Each	café	provides	socialization,	entertainment	and	a	light	

lunch.		
	

The	Syracuse	Memory	Café	is	a	free	program,	staffed	by	volunteers,	and	all	are	

welcome.		We	simply	require	that	our	guests	be	people	experiencing	memory	changes	and	

that	they	have	a	companion	or	care	partner	to	accompany	them.		For	more	information,	

please	visit	our	website	at	syracusememorycafe.com	or	email	us	

at	info@syracusememorycafe.com.	

	
XXX	

	
	

Upcoming	Diocesan	Youth	Events	
June	1st-2nd:	Bishop's	Bowl	for	Youth	(Grades	6-12)	

	

Come	bowling	with	Bishop	DeDe	Duncan-Probe	and	friends	new	and	old	from	around	the	Diocese	of	

Central	New	York!	This	overnight	for	youth	in	grades	6-12	includes	bowling	at	Marcellus	Lanes,	catching	the	

town	fireworks	display,	and	stopping	for	ice	cream	on	the	way	back	to	St.	John's	Episcopal	Church	for	an	

overnight.	We'll	wrap	up	with	Sunday	morning	worship	(all	are	welcome).		

The	event	is	free	(bowling	and	ice	cream	included).	Please	eat	dinner	before	you	arrive;	you	may	also	

purchase	food	on	your	own	at	the	bowling	alley.		

	

Drop-off:	At	St.	John's	Episcopal	Church	on	Saturday,	June	1st	between	6:00	and	6:30	p.m.Friday,	April	5th	

at	6:45	p.m.	Please	enter	through	the	door	to	the	left	of	the	driveway.		

Pick-up:	Sunday,	June	2nd	after	church	(approximately	11:30	a.m.)	

	

Please	register	at	https://www.eventbrite.com/e/bishops-bowl-registration-62161010255	by	Friday,	May	

31st.	In	addition	to	registering,	each	youth	participant	must	bring	a	completed	medical	release	form	to	the	

event.			Questions	about	this	event	may	be	directed	to	Tory	and	Kristen	Blum,	Co-Coordinators	of	Youth	

Ministry,	at	(607)	743-9229	or	tblum@cnyepiscopal.org.		

	

	
XXX	

	 	



	
	

	

Worship	and	Welcoming	
	

	 As	part	of	our	Conversations	on	Welcoming	we	have	come	up	with	some	specific	

suggestions	that	everyone	can	implement	for	our	worship	services.		Thank	you	for	your	

awareness	of	others,	and	for	your	thoughtfulness	in	creating	a	welcoming	environment.			

	

• Greeting	people	in	the	parking	lot-	Say	hello	to	anyone	you	do	not	know	and	

introduce	yourself.	Guide	guests	to	Church	School	classrooms,	the	nursery,	

bathrooms,	and	coat	closets	as	needed.			

• Creating	a	quiet	environment-	When	approaching	the	entryway	to	the	church,	

remember	that	many	people	prepare	for	worship	through	a	time	of	prayer	and	quiet	

reflection.		Please	keep	the	entryway	a	quiet	space	where	we	welcome	others	and	

then	move	into	silence.		If	you	wish	to	have	a	conversation	Crosby	Hall	is	always	

available.			

• Welcoming	guests	at	the	entrance-	Invite	visitors	to	sit	where	they	would	like.		Make	

sure	they	receive	a	bulletin.		Offer	crayons,	coloring	books,	and	books	to	children.	

• Making	room-	Christ	Church	members	are	encouraged	to	sit	in	the	front	half	of	the	

church	so	that	those	who	are	guests	and	might	like	to	observe	how	our	worship	

flows,	as	well	as	those	with	small	children,	may	sit	further	back.		When	you	sit	in	a	

pew,	please	move	in	unless	you	are	saving	a	seat	for	someone	so	that	others	may	sit	

next	to	you.			

• Being	aware-	Notice	guests	and	be	ready	to	assist	anyone	who	might	have	difficulty	

following	the	service.	Help	with	finding	the	right	book	and	page	for	psalms,	service	

music,	and	hymns.			

• Passing	the	Peace-	In	addition	to	wishing	the	Peace,	also	welcome	newcomers.	

• Helping	children-	Assist	children	coming	in	from	Church	School	who	may	be	looking	

for	their	family.	

• Invite	guests	to	Coffee	Hour-	introduce	yourself	to	anyone	you	do	not	know,	invite	

guests	to	Coffee	Hour,	then	go	with	them	and	introduce	them	to	others,	especially	

people	with	whom	they	may	have	things	in	common.		

	
	



Announcements	and	Reminders	
	

	

The	Rector’s	Discretionary	Fund	is	a	special	account	that	is	
financed	by	the	loose	cash	offering	gathered	one	Sunday	

each	month	and	by	additional	donations	from	parishioners	

and	others.		At	Christ	Church	the	loose	plate	offering	from	
the	first	Sunday	of	each	month	is	designated	for	the	
Rector’s	Discretionary	Fund.		Many	churches	also	include	a	

line	item	in	the	budget.		The	purpose	of	the	Rector’s	

Discretionary	Fund	is	described	in	the	Episcopal	Church	

Canons	as	“to	be	applied	to	such	pious	and	charitable	uses	
as	the	Rector	or	Priest-in-Charge	shall	determine.”		Money	

from	this	fund	is	used	to	assist	those	in	financial	need,	to	

support	ministry,	and	to	contribute	to	the	work	of	the	

wider	Church.			
	

	
XXX	

	

	

Delta	Sonic	Gift	Certificates	
We	have	Delta	Sonic	car	wash	gift	

certificates	available	for	purchase	in	the	

church	office.		The	$10	certificate	provides	a	

Super	Kiss	Wash	with	complimentary	

second	wash	within	5	days	(a	$16.20	value)	

and	a	portion	of	the	purchase	stays	with	

Christ	Church	as	a	fundraiser.			

	

We	now	have	a	limited	number	of	Interior	Clean	wash	
tickets	for	$12	(an	$18.35	value).		These	are	great	for	
people	who	have	the	unlimited	washes.		Please	note	there	

is	an	upcharge	for	vehicles	with	three	rows	of	

seats/oversized	vehicles.	

	
	

Please	remember	our	furry	friends	when	

providing	your	food	pantry	donations!	All	

pet	food	donations	will	be	given	to	the	

FM	Food	Pantry	and	are	much	

appreciated.	
	

	

	
Good	News	
Please	continue	to	share	your	

good	news!		We	often	share	

our	prayer	requests	and	

concerns	but	sometimes	

forget	to	let	others	celebrate	

with	us.		Please	feel	free	to	pin	

up	news	of	awards,	births,	

school	and	community	plays	

or	musicals	in	which	Christ	

Church	people	are	

participating,	articles	from	the	

paper	which	feature	Christ	

Church	people,	sports	team	

successes,	and	other	happy	

events.	

	



June 2019
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

26
Mother Dena away

8:00 AM Morning Prayer
10:00 AM Christian Form.
10:15 AM Morning Prayer

27

O!ce Closed 
Memorial Day

7:00 AM Pancake Breakfast
10:00 AM Hospitality Table 
for Parade

28

9:00 AM Centering Prayer-
CC
9:30 AM Painters-Painting 
Room

29

7:00 PM Whyte District 
meeting-CH or CR
7:30 PM Alleluia Bells-PH

30

7:30 PM Choir-CC

31

O!ce closed on Fridays

1

2
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist
9:45 AM Youth Group hike
10:00 AM Christian Form.
10:15 AM Holy Eucharist

3
7:00 PM Painters-Painting 
Room

4
9:00 AM Centering Prayer-
CC
9:30 AM Painters-Painting 
Room
6:30 PM Boy Scouts (Will)-
CSR

5
7:00 PM Stewardship meet-
ing-CR
7:30 PM Alleluia Bells-PH

6
7:30 PM Choir-CC

7
O!ce closed on Fridays

6:00 PM First Friday 
Dinner-CH

8

9
Pentecost
Alleluia Bells play in church

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist
10:00 AM Christian Form.
10:15 AM Holy Eucharist
2:00 PM Karen Howe 
recital-CC,PH

10
Mother Dena clergy retreat

7:00 PM Painters-Painting 
Room

11

9:00 AM Centering Prayer-
CC
9:30 AM Painters-Painting 
Room

12
5:30 PM FM Food Pantry 
Board-CR

13
7:00 PM ABC Board 
Meeting/Pot Luck Dinner-
CH
7:30 PM Choir-CC

14
O!ce closed on Fridays

15

16
Father's Day
Children's Sunday

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist
10:00 AM Christian Form.
10:15 AM Holy Eucharist

17
Doris vacation

7:00 PM Painters-Painting 
Room

18

9:00 AM Centering Prayer-
CC
9:30 AM Painters-Painting 
Room
7:00 PM Vestry Meeting-CR

19 20

7:30 PM Choir-CC

21
O!ce closed on Fridays

12:00 PM Newsletter Dead-
line

22

23
Music Sunday  
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10:15 AM Holy Eucharist

24
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25
9:00 AM Centering Prayer-
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9:30 AM Painters-Painting 
Room
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O!ce closed on Fridays
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30
Summer hours begin
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9:00 AM Summer Sunday 
School

1
7:00 PM Painters-Painting 
Room

2
9:00 AM Centering Prayer-
CC
9:30 AM Painters-Painting 
Room

3 4
O!ce Closed
Independence Day

5
O!ce closed on Fridays

6:00 PM First Friday 
Dinner-CH

6
10:00 AM Cleaver-
Bartholomew party
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Chancel	Schedule—June	2019	
Date & Lessons 8:00am 

Eucharistic Minister 
10:15am 
Lector 

10:15am 
Prayers 

10:15am 
Eucharistic Ministers 

10:15am 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15am 
Ushers/Greeters 

6/02, 7th Sunday of Easter 
Acts 16:16-34 
Psalm 97 
Rev. 22:12-14, 16-17, 20-21 
John 17:20-26 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Mollie Mills 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Peter Winkler 

Jean Regan (2) 

 
Kendra Elliott (+) 

Evie Holder 

 
Lynne Couse 

Carol Recker-Hughes 

6/09, Day of Pentecost 
Acts 2:1-21 
Psalm 104:24-35b 
Romans 8:14-17 
John 14:8-17, 25-27 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Walt Norris 

 
David Whyte 

 
Lynne Couse 

Peter Winkler (2) 

 
Teddy Cook (+) 

Gilly Davies 

 
Suzanne Ball 

John Ball 

6/16, Trinity Sunday 
Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 
Psalm 8 
Romans 5:1-5 
John 16:12-15 

 
Stu Eddy 

 
Kathy Byrum 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Marjorie Torelli  

David Whyte ??(2) 

 
Megan Elliott (+) 

Mac Davies 

 
Carol Recker-Hughes 

John Stephenson 

6/23, 2nd Sun. after 
Pentecost 
1 Kings 19:1-15a 
Psalm 42 and 43 
Galatians 3:23-29 
Luke 8:26-39 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
Eddie Elliott 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

Lynne Couse (2) 

 
Lindsey Hebert (+) 

Addie Davies 

 
Chris Denny 
Rob Hughes 

6/30, 3rd Sun. after Pentecost 
2 Kings 2:1-2, 6-14 
Psalm 77:1-2, 11-20 
Galatians 5:1, 13-25 
Luke 9:51-62 

One Service at 9:00 
begins for the 
summer 

9:00 am 
David Reed 

9:00 am 
Peter Geiskopf 

9:00 am 
Jean Regan 
Peter Geiskopf (2) 

9:00 am   
Emily Cook (+) 
Connor Ball 

9:00 am 
Lynne Couse 
Suzanne Ball 

 
 (1) = 1st Chalice/ Robed Lector; (2) = 2nd Chalice 

 
If you are unable to serve, it is your responsibility to find a replacement 

 and notify the office by Wednesday morning. 
315-682-5795  



MINISTRIES	SCHEDULES	June	2019	
 
Ministry	 6/2	 6/9	 6/16	 6/23	 6/30	9:00	
Bread	Bakers	 Marjorie	Edwards	 Cathie	Swanson	 Candy	Willhite	 Jim	Willhite	 Marjorie	Edwards	
Counters	 Kathy	Byrum	and		

Lori	Gibson	
Johns	Stephenson	and	
Craig	Byrum	

Jim	Hughes	and		
Susan	Hebert	

Becky	Walters	and	
David	Holder	

Chris	Denny	and		
Jim	Hughes	

Altar	Guild	 Suzanne	Ball,	Amy	
Trail,	and	Susan	Orr	
Linens:	Linda	
Albanese	

TBD	 TBD	 TBD	 TBD	

8:00	AM	Coffee	Hour	
	

Anne	Burghardt	 Candy	and	Jim	
Willhite	

Lynnwood	Bennerson	 Sharon	and	Dwayne	
Wisbey	

One	service	at	9	a.m.	
Summer	Iced	Tea	

Hour	Begins	
Volunteers	Needed	

10:15	AM	Coffee	Hour	 Deanne	and	Bob	Will	 Laura	and	John	Davies	 Kristine	and	Zach	
Schuster	

Heidi	and	Billy	Sullivan	
and	Alyssa	and	Travis	
Newton	

	
	
	
	
The	Parish	Hall	will	be	in	use	by	outside	groups	EVERY:	
Tuesday	11:30	am	-	1:30	pm	 	
Wednesday	11:30	am	-	1:30	pm	
Thursday	7:45-9:45	pm	
Saturday	7:45-9:45	pm	
Please	consult	the	office	at	315-682-5795	to	get	approval	for	all	building	use.		Thank	you. 

 



 
 

June Celebrations 
 

Birthdays 
 

Nancy Winiecki  June 2 
Jeanne Jackson  June 3  
Will Bartkowiak  June 5 
Matthew Stegemann  June 5  
Patty Murdock  June 6  
Peter Albanese  June 7  
Jim Hughes  June 12  
Dwayne Wisbey  June 12 
Sue Padjen  June 13  
De Anne Will  June 15  
Eddie Elliott  June 18  
Megan Elliott  June 18  
Henry Newton  June 18  
Carolyn Hall  June 19  
Alyssa Newton  June 20  
Kathy Stoeckel  June 20  
Ryan DeMartini  June 23  
Kathy Kurtz  June 23   
Essie Davies  June 24  
Linda Marsden  June 26  
Lindsay Hebert  June 28  
Quinn Sullivan  June 29  
 

Anniversaries 
 

Sarah and Stephen Elliott  June 2  
Deb and Jim Tifft June 2  
Marjorie and Tim Edwards  June 7  
Jeff and Suzanne Mitchell June 9  
Jim and Candy Willhite June 14  
Peter and Nancy Geiskopf June 21  
Amy and Matthew Trail June 27  
Kathy and Rick Stoeckel June 30  



Christ	Church	 	

407	East	Seneca	Street	

Manlius,	NY		13104	 	

	

Change	Service	Requested	

	

	

	

	

	

________________________________________________________________	
There	are	two	Sunday	services	with	the	celebration	of	the	Holy	Eucharist	at:	

8:00	a.m.	and	10:15	a.m.	with	music.	
Childcare	is	available	during	the	10:15	service.	

	
___________________________________	

	

	

Rector:		Rev.	Dr.	Dena	Cleaver-Bartholomew	
Phone:		(315)	682-5795	
E-mail:		rector@christchurchmanlius.org	

	

Parish	Administrator:		Doris	Stoddard	
Phone:		(315)	682-5795		
Office	Hours:		Mon-Wed	8:00-1:00	
																										Thursday	8:00-12:00		
																										Friday	closed	
Email:		church.office@christchurchmanlius.org	

	

	
Visit	our	web	site	at:	http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/	

 
 

	
	

NEWSLETTER	DEADLINE:	

The	deadline	for	the	next	issue	is	

Friday,	June	21.	

	

The	next	issue	will	cover	the	

months	of	July	and	August.	
	

Please	send	articles	to	

Deirdre	Popp	at	newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.				


